

Karina Bishop, M.D. Medical Director

November 9, 2020

Dear Families and Interested Parties,

Main Lobby and Front Entrance construction continues under construction so it is with deep apologies for any inconvenience this might cause.

Employees will still use the back entry, Door 3, to enter and leave the building. Essential outpatient appointments here at DCHC will use Door 1A, just west of the Front Entry doors.

Once again, we are asking that families and interested parties limit the number of deliveries of any items. If essential, you must make arrangements in advance with the nursing staff and or social workers to pick up the delivered items outside in person. This means you will need to contact them also once in the parking lot for them to immediately pick up the item(s). Security has no way of directly contacting the units in a timely manner so items could sit for long periods of time. This also applies for laundry. Door 1A is open daily from 7 a.m.to 5:30 p.m. for essential deliveries and pick up. Nursing staff is available 24/7. Contact with social workers must be direct. Please do not leave voice mails hoping the social worker will catch it before you come to pick up or deliver something.

Temporary entry/exit doors have limited space and during peak hours, we cannot guarantee the safety of any items left with security at those times so it is important that you make arrangements in advance and at the time of delivery for someone to meet you at the door or outside to pick up or deliver items to and from you.

Again, if you choose to pick up or deliver items, you must make arrangements in advance and at the time of drop off or pick up with either nursing or social services.

We apologize for any inconvenience this will cause for the remainder of construction with the front entry and main lobby. We want to thank everyone for being so patient and understanding as we continue to keep our residents as safe as possible. If you have any questions or concerns, please feel free to contact your social worker from your resident's neighborhood.

Thank you in advance.

Renee Hinsley, CSW Social Service Coordinator 402-444-3317

Field of Dreams (#402-444-6565)/ Wind Song Way (#402-444-3979)

- Deb Chappelear #402-444-4949

Willow Springs (#402-444-3538)/ Eden Way (#402-444-6020)

- Lesli Alexander #402-444-6412

Miracle Gardens (#402-444-7228)/ Safe Harbor (#402-444-7781)/ Tranquility Road (#402-444-6526)

- Kim Skipper #402-444-6297

Sunrise Villa (#402-444-6314)/ Via Bella (#402-444-7745)/ Sunshine Garden (#402-444-7331)

- Renee Hinsley #402-444-3317

Douglas County Health Center 4102 Woolworth Ave Omaha, NE 68105 Phone: 402-444-7000



Erin Nelson, Pharm D, CNHA Administrator

> Karina Bishop, M.D. Medical Director



Erin Nelson, Pharm D, CNHA Administrator

> Karina Bishop, M.D. Medical Director



Erin Nelson, Pharm D, CNHA Administrator

> Karina Bishop, M.D. Medical Director